
Please take a few minutes to prepare your computer in advance of the 
MCAT PSBB validity pilot test. This will save time on test day 

• Your must use a laptop computer that runs MS Windows or MacOS.  

– Chrome books, iPads and other tablets can not be used. 

– Make sure to bring your Ethernet cable (for wired internet access), any adapters you may need, and 
your power cord. 

Make sure your computer is registered in the School of Medicine for wired internet access. Many ultrabooks 
require an adapter  for wired internet. To register for wired internet follow the link, email help@med.unc.edu 
or go by 63 MacNider. This test must be administered with a wired internet connection. 

 

• Browse to: http://studyreadiness.starttest.com 

– PCs should use Internet Explorer 

– Macs should use Safari 

 

• Click the button Run System Check 
– For Location, enter MBRB (you may leave the rest blank) 

 

• Make sure Popups and Cookies are enabled 

• Run the system check 

• Return to the http://studyreadiness.starttest.com to download the AAMC  browser to your desktop. 

 

Instructions for enabling popups and cookies are provided later in this document. 
– Please rerun the system check if you had to enable popups or cookies, once successful, download the AAMC browser. 

If you have issues with the system check or downloading the browser after turning on popups and cookies, 
please sit in the 4 front rows of MBRB on test day. 

https://www.med.unc.edu/cgi-bin/etc/network_device.cgi?new_mode=new_personal
mailto:help@med.unc.edu
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It is important to ensure your computer will work with the AAMC browser. 
Click Run System Check.  



Enter MBRB for the location. The other fields are not necessary. Click Run Check. 



The system check will run through 
several processes 



When complete, the message should say The computer meets all site 
requirements, but may need attention.  

Scroll through to make sure all the checks are green.  
Cookies and popups must be enabled. 



If you receive any warnings, address the problem and try the system check again. 
 The most common issues will be: 

• Unsupported browser (please use Internet Explorer or Safari) 
• Popups disabled (please see following for instructions) 
• Cookies disabled (see following) 



PC (IE) version: To enable Cookies or Popups 

Click the Tools icon in the upper left of the IE screen, select Internet options: 

 

Click the Privacy tab: 

 

 

 

Adjust your settings: 

Cookies: Under Settings 
Slide down to enable  
all cookies or click Sites to add: 
starttest.com and 

programworkshop.com –  

make sure to click Allow  
(hitting enter defaults to Block) 

 

Pop-ups: Clear the box under  
Pop-up to allow all Pop-ups,  
or click Settings to add  
starttest.com  
and programworkshop.com to  
the list of sites where pop-ups 
are allowed. 

 

Click Apply then OK. 

Once you have adjusted  
your settings, re-run the 
System Check. 
 



Return to http://studyreadiness.starttest.com 
to download the AAMC browser  

http://studyreadiness.starttest.com/


Clicking the download Secure Browser button will direct you to the correct version of 
the AAMC browser for your operating system. 

Save it to your desktop. 



When you have successfully downloaded the browser and 
have this icon on your desktop: 

 
 

You are ready for test day. 
Make sure to bring your computer, Ethernet cable (for wired internet 

access), any adapters and power cord. 
 

Make sure your computer is registered in the School of Medicine for wired 
internet access. Many ultrabooks require an adapter  for wired internet. To 

register for wired internet follow the link, email help@med.unc.edu or go by 63 
MacNider. This test must be administered with a wired internet connection. 

https://www.med.unc.edu/cgi-bin/etc/network_device.cgi?new_mode=new_personal
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If you are unsuccessful: 
• Make sure you have a network connection. 
Make sure your computer is registered in the School of Medicine for wired internet 
access. Many ultrabooks require an adapter  for wired internet. To register for wired 
internet follow the link, email help@med.unc.edu or go by 63 MacNider. This test must be 
administered with a wired internet connection. 

 
• Make sure you are using a supported browser (only Internet Explorer 

and Safari are supported). 
• Turn on popups and cookies. 
• Try again. 

 
• If you are still unsuccessful, please sit in the first 4 rows of MBRB on 

test day and we will try to help. 
• Onsite technical support will be very limited. We will NOT have any 

loaners of any kind (no Ethernet cables , adapters or power cords 
either). 
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